Weldon Library Board Minutes
March 16, 2021
The meeting was called to order by Amanda Walters at 7 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The roll-call was conducted by Secretary Pat Brown. Present were Christi Baker, Alycia Brockman, Pat Brown, Sandi Sanders, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters and Susan Westray.  No one was absent. Librarian Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Bob Walters, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the minutes of the February meeting as presented. The vote was unanimous, 7-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

There were no closed session items on the agenda.

TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The February beginning balance was $19,879.98. Receipts for February were $11,411.71. The disbursements for the month were $4,436.41 ending in a balance of $26,855.28 on February 28, 2021.  Payroll, CDs and fund balances were also reviewed. There was a motion by Pat Brown, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 7-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.

Saturday Storytime was held on March 13 with a St. Patrick’s theme, in attendance were four adults and 13 children. The next Storytime is scheduled for April 17 and will feature a Spring theme.
Reading Club was held on February 25 with five adults and ten children. The following week, on March 4, Reading Club had in attendance five adults and eight children. On March 11, seven adults and 14 children attended.
Plans for the summer reading program, “Reading Colors Your World,” are being finalized. There are six weeks of programming, kicking off on June 9 and culminating July 14. Most of the programming will be done by staff. One of the crafts being planned is stepping stones and the materials have been ordered through Amazon. Connie Unruh, the Financial Literacy Coordinator has made herself available with ideas and participation for the reading program. It has been proposed to separate the younger students from the older students and Connie will read the book, Lemonade Wars, with students 4th grade and up and do associated projects and crafts. For the finale of the program, it has been proposed to have a community event, including hot dogs with the Fire Department and local church involvement. This event would also be a Back to School event for all.
Cloud Library Stats: February circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 32,957 items:  23,575 were eBooks, 9,382 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 2,269. There is a new proposal to include e-magazines but the increase in cost is substantial for smaller libraries. The current cost of the Cloud Library is $375 annually. The proposal would change our total cost anywhere from $560 to $592. There is a zoom meeting March 18 to discuss the proposal.
Petty cash on hand on February 1 totaled $68.40.  Petty cash funds received for February totaled $83.46; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $25.70. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $42.70. There were additional funds from selling books of $15.06. Expenses for the month totaled $39.87.
Bi-Monthly Report was submitted for January-February 2021.

Financial Literacy Coordinator Connie Unruh has proposed a Piggy Bank Pageant. She would be available to give a lesson on April 29, including giving out piggy banks. These banks would be available to take home and decorate. The kids would return the banks to the library May 6 and voting would be open for various categories until May 13. Prizes would be awarded and Connie would promote the contest and winners through newspaper and social media.
If the Summer Reading Program splits the children for more age-appropriate activities, addition part-time help  may be needed, specifically for the little readers.
With the bank closing, the library no longer has access to a dumpster. There was discussion about approaching the village as they have a dumpster behind the Village Hall. Nixon Township also has a dumpster that might be available.

Patrons have been asking if there are dates set for community clean-up, the garage sales, as well as the rabies clinic. No dates have been set by the village as yet.
Lori Landstrom, a WalMart representative, contacted the library about providing school supplies and backpacks. There is discussion of including a back-to-school celebration with the end of Summer Reading Program. Lori talked to local church and Fire Department representatives about coordinating that activity.

Lori reported that the kids’ computer is not working. The disc cannot be inserted nor ejected.

Lori continues to work on cataloguing. Illinois Heartland Library System is no longer mailing credits applicable for getting books catalogued. The costs for five books is now $3 each for cataloguing of a certain level of books.

The library received a ‘thank you’ from the U.S. Census takers for allowing them to use the library bathroom while they were in town.
OLD BUSINESS

We received an email from attorney Phillip Lenzini regarding the separation of accounts before we move our accounts due to the closing of the Weldon bank. His recommendation, for which he billed $100 for the one email, was to create and maintain separate accounts, one checking and six savings accounts. The rationale is that the earned interests on the accounts cannot be accurately tabulated and assigned without separating the accounts. A motion was made by Alycia Brockman, seconded by Christi Baker, that the library accounts be transferred to First Bank of Clinton after this fiscal year, on or about June 30, 2021. The vote was 6-0 with one abstention.
Three documents were sent to Ray Hoops with information from WPL regarding the expansion proposal. The state library was queried for information regarding current grants and that information was also sent to Ray. Ray called last week on Tuesday, March 9, to clarify some restrictions on the current trust. The board considered additional uses for the funds past the possibility of a future addition. Josh Shofner was asked to coordinate with Ray about the use of the funds.
The updated By-Laws were presented for acceptance. A motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman, to accept the rewritten By-Laws. The vote was 7-0 for acceptance.
The recertification of board members for the Open Meeting and FOIA updates remains. New member Sandi Sanders completed her requirement. The position of Secretary remains to complete the yearly review.
NEW BUSINESS
Proposals were made to updating the existing Disaster Plan. Changes include the procedures in reporting, evacuation plans, assisting disabled persons, power outages. The inventory was updated and additions were added.
Policy 24 was reviewed and a change was proposed to the title of the policy. A motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Alycia Brockman to accept the changes. The vote was 7-0 in favor of acceptance.
Policies 28, 29, 30 and 31 were reviewed. There were no changes indicated on policies 28, 30 and 31. In policy 29, the operating budget numbers needed to be updated at fiscal year and FOIA reporting officers need to be changed to positions rather than individual names.
The lawn care services were discussed. Jack Walters is willing to continue providing those services with no changes to the current agreement. The lawn will be mowed as needed, April through November, for $100 per month. A motion was made by Pat Brown, seconded by Susan Westray, to continue the agreement as indicated. 
The Annual Maintenance Inspection is scheduled for noon on April 7. Bob Walters, Amanda Walters and Susan Westray will participate in the inspection and a workday will be considered for sometime in May.  An additional item needs to be added to the existing inspection, that being compliance information required by the American with Disabilities Act (ADA). The Inspection will be moved to Old Business for discussion at the April board meeting.
Current ADA compliance mandated a change in the bathroom door handle. A lever handle needs to be installed with further compliance items will be added to the maintenance inspection as needed.
Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Amanda Walters, to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. The meeting was adjourned at  8:13 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Secretary, Patricia M. Brown
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